
 

 

ICS board – Questions received from members of the public 

 

Name, Date and Time Submitted questions Summary Response  

14/09/22 - 16:47 
Kate Halliday 
Shropshire Councillor Belle 
Vue Ward 

1. At the ICS Board meeting on 29th June 22, in response to a question from 
the public about transport to the health and wellbeing hub, the ICS stated 
that’ The programme is working with the Council to ensure that there is a 
specific bus route that stops next to the new Hub. There are also Section 106 
monies from the wider SUE South development to support a new bus route. 
The modelled cost savings will be developed as part of the business case’. In 
response to a councillor question put to them on 7th September 22, 
Shropshire Council Cabinet confirmed that they will not be funding public 
transport routes to the hub. Please could you clarify: 

a. If the proposals go ahead will the ICS fund bus routes to the hub if there is 
no adequate public transport for the patients of existing surgeries, as is the 
case for the preferred site on Oteley Road? 

b. If the ICS will not fund public transport to the hub, and none is available at 
their preferred site, will they proceed with their plans? 

 
2. I understand that NHSE are considering funding the proposed Health and  
      Wellbeing hub (a Cavel Centre) in Shrewsbury. Whilst the funding amount is  
      not being made public at present, if the hub goes ahead and the building   
      goes over budget who will be responsible for the overspend? 

With the support of the Council, the Project Team is 
currently rerunning the site options appraisal to determine 
the most suitable alternative sites for the hub. 
 
A travel impact assessment will be undertaken on any 
shortlisted site options once they are identified. This will 
allow the Programme Team to understand the travel 
requirements 
 
At this point it is not possible to commit to funding 
services. The programme will seek to develop a specific 
transport approach for the chosen site once we are at that 
point 
 
The Full Business Case will only be submitted to NHSEI if it 
is affordable within the funding available 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


